Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
September 28, 2015
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Ann Ulmer, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Savannah Leonard informed the chairs that the Student Success Center will begin holding a CASNR Advising Academy for faculty and staff in the departments who do advising.  They have received a grant from the Office of the Provost to help defray costs for this training event.  The Advising Academy will be held on the last four Thursdays in October (8th, 15th, 22nd and 29th), from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., and lunch will be provided.  Please forward to her the names of two faculty or staff members from your department that you would like to attend the academy.  Savannah also noted that core class proposals are due to her on November 1st, in time to be reviewed before sending to the Office of the Provost.  These are proposals for the 2016-2017 academic catalogue.  Savannah also reported that the Academic Council approved a change to the process of placing appropriate permits on students’ records to add a class between the 5th and 12th class day.  A handout was provided to the department chairs showing the proposed change and asked to be distributed to department faculty and staff as needed.
2. Minutes from the August 17, 2015 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

3. Dr. Galyean reminded the department chairs of the importance in completing the three-year review on faculty.  He asked that they please forward him the names of those faculty members who will need to have a three-year review completed this year by the end of this week.
4. Dr. Galyean asked the department chairs who will be hiring new research assistant professors, to please send him the names of the people who are in existing positions and will be moved into one of the new research assistant positions.  Their name, R number, current position title and a position description for the new research assistant position will need to be submitted to Grace Hernandez.

5. Dr. Galyean noted the physical plant has submitted a quote on what it would take to renovate/upgrade the CASNR Annex (add HVAC, paint, new floors, new lights, upgrades to exterior, etc.).  They are willing to put $500,000 towards the $1.3 million needed, and we would have to come up with the balance.  Dr. Galyean would like everyone to think about this and let him know your thoughts as to whether this is what we want and/or should do.
6. Dr. Ballou announced the VPR’s Office is pushing for external grant funding from federal agencies.  They will be sending out a survey to the faculty to try and find out what is hindering them from applying for federal grants.  Please ask your faculty to complete the survey when they receive it, as there is a short turn-around period for this.  Also, there will be more research workshops after the first of the year on how to submit federal grants as well as identify federal grant opportunities.
7. Dr. Ballou also indicated an e-mail was sent out last week from the VPR’s Office regarding export control.  The e-mail required a response, so if you did not respond and still have the e-mail, please do so.

8. It has been brought to our attention that mass e-mails have been sent out to instructors for student absence excuses.  The proper protocol for this is for the coach or team advisor to write a letter for the students to take to their professors.  The students need to be responsible for letting their professors know when they will be out for university sponsored events.  The chairs were asked to please remind their faculty and coaches of this procedure.

Other

Dr. Weindorf reported that Dr. Amy Parks will be leaving Texas Tech, so we will be looking for a new safety officer.  The President’s Office has notified us that they are willing to partner with colleges on some funding for a grant writer, and it may be that we could hire someone to be both the safety officer and grant writer.  If you know of someone who would be interested in this position, please forward their name(s) to him.  He also noted that the search committee for the chair position in Landscape Architecture is making progress.  They are in the process of getting the search certified and then will be setting up on-campus interviews for the candidates. 

Dr. Weindorf just returned from Houston where he attended a Top Scholars event with President Nellis and many other representatives from Texas Tech.  This is the first time CASNR has been invited to attend this event, and he noted President Nellis had many nice things to say about the college.
Dr. Fraze and Dr. Galyean announced that LEAD21 applications will be due the first part of November.  If you have faculty at the associate professor rank that might be interested in this leadership program, please forward their names to Dr. Galyean.  He is willing to do what we can to partner with departments on the cost of the program.
Dr. Hequet announced that PSS has moved into the new Bayer Plant Science Building.  They are still getting settled and labs have also been moved.  The ribbon cutting ceremony will be held on October 30th.  PSS will receive three new research assistant positions, and Dr. Hequet has prepared position descriptions for them.  He is currently in the process of filling those positions.  With Dr. Stephen Maas retiring in December, a search committee has been formed with Dr. Chuck West as chair, to begin looking for a replacement.  The same process will begin later in the year to replace Dr. Dick Auld, who will retire the end of May.
Jane reported that fund raising for the college was very successful this year.  We brought in over six million during the previous fiscal year, and have already had a good start to this year.  She also announced that Institutional Advancement will be handling the ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Bayer Plant Science Building in October, and most likely will have the ceremony inside the building due to possible inclement weather.  The guest list will be smaller than usual as the space where this will be held will not accommodate a large number of people.

Jane noted that the CH and Helen Jones Foundation grant proposals will be due by October 23rd (to Ann Ulmer).  The foundation likes to focus on local (Lubbock County) projects with community involvement.  The preliminary proposals should be short, concise and should be written in layman’s terms.  Ann will be sending out an e-mail regarding these grant proposals.  Jane also reminded the chairs that San Antonio Livestock Exposition (SALE) proposals will be due soon.

Dr. Johnson reported that the large wooden doors on the Agricultural Sciences Building have finally been stained.  They have not yet received the protective clear coat, however, and due to rain have already started to oxidize.  He also noted that a search committee has been formed and the process to find a replacement for Dr. Tom Knight has begun.  AAEC received one new research assistant professor positon, and they will move one of their current post docs into this position that will focus on water-related issues.

Dr. Fraze announced that at the recent AAAE Western Region Conference, Dr. Courtney Meyers received the Outstanding Researcher Award.
Jane reminded everyone that the annual Homecoming Breakfast will be on Saturday, October 10th in the Ballroom at the Student Union Building.  Parking will be east of Drane Hall, and they are looking into getting the President’s Office to help shuttle people back and forth.  Many of the parking lots on campus are now donor lots on game day, and therefore we are unable to use them for our breakfast.  It was suggested that a list of departmental achievements be put on PowerPoint slides, and run during the Homecoming Breakfast.  Everyone thought this was a good idea, and Jane asked the chairs to forward these achievements to her as soon as possible.
Dr. Klein noted that LA will have their National Masters Accreditation review on October 19th through the 21st.  There will be three members of the review committee on campus to perform the review.
Dr. Orth informed everyone that the Ranch Horse Team competed in their first collegiate event of the year this past weekend and won.  The team is being coached by Chance O’Neill, who is beginning his first year of coaching with a win!  AFS is currently in the process of bringing candidates to campus to interview for the second companion animal position.  The first candidate will be here the end of October.  The third companion animal position (equine) is ready to post.  The department received a donation recently from a former student who passed away, and after visiting with his daughter, Dr. Orth is considering using the donation to fund study abroad scholarships.
Norman reported that we are still in the process of building our new website.  The university still has several different templates in use, which is making things more difficult.  Our current website, however, is in good shape.
